WORSLEY AND BOOTHSTOWN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Worsley Courthouse,

Worsley

27th June, 2007

Meeting commenced:
7.40 p.m.
"
ended:
9.45 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillors Crompton, Gray and Howard


A. Dunning - Worsley Civic Trust 

M.A. Howard - Boothstown Residents’ Association

A. Grennan – Boothstown Community Centre Association
A. Broomhead - Worsley Civic Trust
A. Adams –Worsley Village Community Centre
D. Brittain - Worsley Methodist Church

B. Henson – Worsley Village Community Association
G. Morrison – HomeStart, Salford

G. Sides – Worsley Road United Reformed Church

C.L. Critchley - Moorside South Residents’ Association

A. Owen - Walkden High School

B. Boyd - Greenway

A. Darlington - Old Warke Dam Society

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:




M. Bleese - Area Co-ordinator




T. Walsh - Neighbourhood Manager




S. Barton - Greater Manchester Police




S. Lee

} Urban Vision




M. Griffiths
}




L. Slamon - Senior Committee Administrator




N. Baker – Health Improvement Team



P. Welsh – Salford Advertiser

1.
WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS
M. Bleese welcomed everybody to the meeting and advised Members of the format the agenda would be taking.

2.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor R. Garrido, K. Garrido, Macdonald, C. Ogden,  C. Morris, S.L. Wrightson, M. Shaw, F. Pheasey, N. Gaskell, B. Smith, Inspector A. Sutcliffe and K. Hedgecock.
3.
ELECTION OF CHAIR
B. Boyd proposed that A. Dunning be elected as Chair of the Community Committee for the forthcoming year and this was seconded by Councillor Howard.  A vote was taken and this was supported unanimously.


RESOLVED:
THAT A. Dunning be elected as Chair of the Community Committee for the forthcoming year. 

A. Dunning - in the Chair

4.
ELECTION OF DEPUTY CHAIR
Councillor Gray proposed that M.A. Howard be elected as Deputy Chair of the Community Committee for the forthcoming year and this was seconded by B. Boyd.  A vote was taken and this was supported unanimously.


RESOLVED:
THAT M.A. Howard be elected as Deputy Chair of the Community Committee for the forthcoming year.

5.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMUNITY COMMITTEE

RESOLVED:
THAT the details of the voting representatives of the Community Committee be noted.

6.
CHAIRMAN’S REVIEW OF COMMUNITY COMMITTEE 2006/2007
A. Dunning, Chair, read out his review of the work of the Community Committee during 2006/07.
RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the review by noted.



(2)  THAT the Community Committee record their thanks to the Chairman and Deputy Chairman for their excellent work during 2006/07 municipal year.



(3) THAT thanks also be recorded to all Committee Members who give their time up voluntarily to improve the area and services available to the Community, and to all the Officers working in the area with the Committee.

7.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting held on 23rd May, 2007, be approved as a correct record.
8.
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE COMMUNITY COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON 
23RD MAY, 2007 – ACTION SHEET

An action sheet was submitted and considered giving an update in respect of any matters arising from the meeting of the Community Committee 23rd May, 2007.

Details of the walkabout were noted and photographs circulated.


RESOLVED:
THAT the action sheet be noted.

9.
HIGHWAYS PROGRAMME
S. Lee submitted and introduced a report updating the Community Committee on the highways programme for the Worsley and Boothstown Community Committee area.
He also indicated that this year, for the first time, in order to drive the recognition of local priorities further, in addition to the £100,000 devolved capital, a further £10,000 worth of revenue funding was being devolved to each Community Committee to spend on the remediation of local concerns.

Discussions were held regarding

· the costs of pot hole repairs, cleaning of street signs, repair of uneven paving flags

· the position regarding the A580 tunnels which was ongoing

· the crossing at Roe Green Bridge

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report and matters discussed be noted.



(2) THAT S. Lee investigate the issue raised regarding the Roe Green crossing and the Greenleach area.

10.
BOOTHSTOWN METHODIST UPDATE

Reverend I. Humphries reported on and circulated details of the proposed new Methodist Church and Community building to be built on the site of the current Methodist church.


He circulated information of an appeal and Members agreed to circulate leaflets at various events/locations.


G. Sides referred to the similar project at Worsley road United Reformed Church and suggested they could assist each other and share ideas.
11.
STANDFIELD  AREA – REVIEW OF PROGRESS
A report was submitted providing an overview of partnership progress at Standfield, Boothstown, during the past year.

Reference was made also to Business Watch and Pub Watch schemes.

AGREED:
THAT the report and partnership action being taken be noted. 

12.
COMMUNITY ISSUE – WORSLEY FESTIVAL
Members were reminded of the event which would be taking place during the Worsley Festival in August.

13.
PUBLIC TRANSPORT ISSUES - UPDATE
The minutes of a meeting which considered public transport issues held on 11th June, 2007, together with a report of Councillor Macdonald giving an overview of public transport in Greater Manchester were circulated.

Discussion was held regarding –

· the Special meeting on transport matters to be held on 11th July, 2007.

· The LIFT Centre.  A. Dunning and M.A. Howard referred to the original plans for public transport to be provided within 2 metres of the LIFT Centre and to the fact that no proposals to achieve this were yet in place.

L. Critchley thanked Councillor Macdonald for an excellent report.

14.
SALFORD FOREST PARK APPLICATION – ACHIEVING A COMMUNITY 
COMMITTEE RESPONSE

Members were advised that Peel Holdings Land recently provided the Council with additional information in respect of the Salford Forest Park planning application.

Reference was made to the original Community Committee decision in November, 2004, to approve the application.


RESOLVED:
THAT arrangements be made for the Community Committee to be provided with updated information at a future Committee meeting and to form a view.

15.
EPT UPDATE
M.A. Howard reported on the current work being undertaken by the Environment Planning and Transportation Sub-Group, with particular reference to the status of the footpaths in the vicinity of the Worsley Hall Garden Centre.  He expressed his tanks to L. Everall for assisting in providing minutes of meetings.

B. Boyd thanked M.A. Howard for his continuing work as Chair of the Sub-Group.
16.
BUDGET SUB-GROUP

RESOLVED:
THAT approval be given, in principle, to clear the deficit for the provision of the Christmas lights in 2006; and that a report be submitted to the next meeting.
17.
LOCAL PARTNERSHIP BOARDS

T. Walsh reported on the proposed changes to the Neighbourhood Management Structure and advised that an Implementation Plan was being prepared.
18.
INFORMATION ITEMS

The following information items were circulated to Members.


(a)
Salford Royal NHS Foundation Trust


(b)
Minutes of various meetings.

19.
DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS

Details of proposed dates for future meetings were circulated.  It was noted that there was to be a Special Meeting on transport issues on 11th July, 2007, at 7.00 p.m. and the next ordinary meeting of the Committee would be on 26th September, 2007, at 7.30 p.m.
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